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December 7, 2017
There will be three important education meetings next week:

Monday, December 11, 2017

e The Board of Elementary and Secondary Education (BESE) Committee
meetings

Tuesday, December 12, 2017

e The Advisory Council on Student Behavior and Discipline
¢ Minimum Foundation Program (MFP) Task Force

If any of the issues below matter to you, then take action by contacting a
member of one of the committees(contact links are provided below) and
putting on your yellow shirt and joining other LaCAN members at the
meetings!

e Should charter schools that do not serve a fair share of students with disabilities
and students living in poverty (as required by Louisiana law) be given ten year
extensions to continue operating?

e Should BESE grant alternative evaluation methods for schools serving special
populations of students, creating an environment for separate educational
systems? Or should we fix the accountability system for ALL schools to give
educators credit for serving ALL students?

¢ |s the Louisiana Department of Education (LDOE) doing its part in improving
how schools handle behavior and discipline? Are you okay with students with
disabilities being sent to alternative schools at more than 2.5 times the rate as
students without disabilities?

e How should the billions of dollars in funds be distributed to schools?

BESE Committee Meetings
Monday, December 11, 2017
Claiborne Building, 1201 N. Third St., Baton Rouge
Room 1-100, The Louisiana Purchase Room
Click here to contact your BESE Member!



http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZp3iNHYwWo-f1RjV6nSVpFU1wSr9zF_74j6jZe9OF_0AOelNv59BGbiQ-4w5F6IVb0VKKiItdj7OOrgDFZA3AJQC1GeKi6mjtRnmmWz2nkeX_uhpcJV0wd4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZiy2OETtVGePKXO888CYXBOsRf4yuaHInrPcLF0H3uhJeqcwcQRrKvrwFMnImPExXtNr0FCn7S751QfmM7d5EL3SfWvYJLttC3-NBvg5JZw1POOd2XdhWA5T_3zfYXPmLo46MaHw5PqEYaAOwu_uU6BfiVR7JFiN8w==&c=&ch=

11:00 a.m. Administration and Finance

ltem 4.1 Re: 70% of MFP funds required to be spent on Instruction.

The LDOE is not following state law related to the requirement for 70% of MFP
funds spent on instruction by adding an exemption from this requirement for any
school system above the state average District Performance Score. Read
the report on the 70% requirement for FY2015-2016

1:00 School Innovation and Turnaround Committee

tem 2.3 Consideration of an alternative framework for evaluating a charter
school with specific mission to serve special populations. Federal law prohibits
using alternative evaluation methods for schools serving special populations.
Using different criteria to evaluate schools serving special populations illustrates
flaws in the school accountability system with recognizing progress of all
students. Creating an alternative evaluation framework is likely to lead to a
system of different school systems, and history has demonstrated that separate
schools systems do not give students equal access to instruction and outcomes.
A recent LDOE report on Alternative Education Settings revealed, "Appropriate
and effective interventions and supports are not being provided to remediate
and address students' underlying behavioral/social/lemotional issues." And,
"Students at alternative education sites are not receiving academic services,
including quality instruction or counseling, at a level that is equivalent to the
home school."

ltem 24 Should a charter school not serving its fair share of students living in
poverty and with disabilites be awarded a ten year extension on its charter
school? State law (R.S. 17:3991.B) requires charter schools to enroll students
with disabilities and those who are on Free and Reduced Lunch (economically
disadvantaged) at rates of at least 85 percent of the rates found in local
traditional public schools. The only charter school being recommended for a ten
year extension due to having an "A" school performance score rating did not fuffill
the legal requirement for serving students with disabilities or students on free and
reduced lunch. According to a LDOE 2015-2016 report and the 2016-2017
Charter School Annual Review, Acadiana Renaissance Charter Academy did not
serve its fair share of students with disabilites or students living in an
economically disadvantaged home. Schools serving less than their fair share of
students with disabilities and students from economically disadvantaged homes
tend to have higher school performance scores since students from these two
groups tend to score lower on standardized tests.

The Advisory Council on Student Behavior and Discipline (ACSBD)
9:30 a.m., Tuesday, December 12, 2017
Claiborne Building, 1201 N. Third St., Baton Rouge
Email Shawn Fleming: shawn.fleming@la.gov

The ACSBD is charged with providing advice and guidance to BESE and LDOE
regarding best practices in providing support to public school governing
authorities in the adoption and implementation of each school's master plan for
student behavior and discipline. Parents on the ACSBD have raised concerns
that LDOE is convening other workgroups related to behavior without including
parents of children with disabilities, or any parent representatives at all. This
concern is coupled with the lack of any state-wide plan for addressing behavior
by LDOE. The Council and LaCAN are seeking to have LDOE prioritize behavior
and have a state-wide plan to support and oversee implementation of effective
behavioral practices. Read LaCAN's Fact Sheet on LDOE Behavior Support



http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-CIzpSf2TvT0YPVAjI9xqizZOU1XHlnrbtDdUGJ0YJAkQ7lrkCAFPAlGT2v-gZzhmGqNXfOd2xx0rg0rKgBT9sqE8g330WB09z2RtuwioIGl0mog48oKcLXvb1aw1UOFHMg_i39Q4ZJH9If8JDFs-_dzyBZoTJ0ehsJ8AIL2D2pafs3w0ELMMrCDZfK1uPC4Luag6P_e4YfHkLjmC3oeo9D44rTY3aQf0lQ3BEwxdTZOS_Pw_mbvfcM2Yqtxh4DtXPkrIU3UTifU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-HAz2UIyXOaTTdqEXKJJJF-DHgX2Z4DxLv3mavgMtn2A2ZUhoOMCmuLDz89lVrw_mVRSXQ2-dtAwmSHb_-4pxKmQUE_a8mB-Y-xGD19Ry8pv3vnhXnuXh__4a1sRa2Q9aR22TmRpSu--f4__cH_BHNRzAPSpOy7GzfqLpbusOnu7c338VvCmGI-z4JCij_3iJyqCrekGugmCZh7jWOdkrG56hnRPjWbomLIk_0Tx9MUU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-ikeloWfV7J4kXzg_QJYgFQInBK3xif8-E6TyU-ax88R-c5W_PmYGvqd_cyAI3MQQYA_wHVg4z6xjkqkNXoOc2P1gwH-sU36-1o0Qw154lOmiZWnpVD6KV--Asn821YLg_Rnh4gEuxiESRnCzHEU2gNoKb3SGNOcxqVs26JUiWb4oiU-tvDpIRvHBgCLH8tSZeARsbRJhLxfvRYBW1CDpGqq-9vbN9-Mx6uzgjMFkE1tNfaDHOWDQNmeoTN8muJ8w&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-m64SlzcqSXANZ3ZpAM0gtBw8nr0boC8MY7qieel-jzi0oy4n_-k3mn2FOh1jXj2X3Lldrr_VxdRexn5EkFYdu8OV9XWBaEr0GZstI1tBSaulXn7jEKfMSenrjs7xTuRzF3ZpeEToKh-uV1IW4lGA_A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-1HDN_EuZoaJZ4bDnrNJrVKKJTtdwmpsZkLAIJ11EzNVtiy_BRE4v_GT2KjO27ekoIBJ-xXwnSvJ9J4cYKOvxjaXNsF7YZWItULIQC9h5xGv6DA-rSP5CZDAudZkueA7qJY3mxWzzU0gm3BrusHMLORyt1KN2B8ALFoK_nIWp8tMeJUeBfdWrCCpOvUON7KZYxqivrydt8muqKomKUwCH8AMWP10dloBgPNW_7SkgAyNb1DRrebIsGqdIGoyw9uZkTWQlwk5hkOBlEX0VRiGElA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-79zUy-p2ZKTp4qkXVv7yJA3NPGJH-cMV5IGNQ3NR94alInGYJtQOLnzr1qQLetvG3_1W3hHE4fB21_TE4byMXF-i-Sp213nQjJvp4KU33te3axQZmOUXscOzoc5O8OpaJidE062giRmZcMgh-UVQhoBeD6hfs5H0Nvq3BbcmkYUB-rY9nBenEx99rfBEVnViObJwr_Lz7Z4ukx-sBSUmfd59M4fK745InRHA_kJry5eSjmhpRpV_1w==&c=&ch=
mailto:shawn.fleming@la.gov?subject=Input for the Advisory Council on Student Behavior and Discipline
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0011TWoAeqPUT1fsI_fzAHhCgsQC2H3szEoCNNSvzLTq4VyfjsZY_eWZs2i-6hBg_w-LusHtd8cDTsVZGR3k9bf8BE-4meZnWUkwj6FqburuMDt6RnPCQvNXfTcAXZ3renlk3kSolw8_R5l4mbrtl70q9Im-SDZ9ckuhFWDiESJ8hZNZJjE-qmrzeMNWtdeVn7qi0CGoNWjGLmKacYUwhcb-88GbqBumHT4OL7ARlUUxxDGNZC-AUwUy2DTP-NBK0hLfb3vMGccdH4=&c=&ch=

Plan.
The Minimum Foundation Program (MFP) Task Force
1:00 p.m., Tuesday, December 12, 2017
Claiborne Building, 1201 N. Third St., Baton Rouge
Room 1-136 A-B (Thomas Jefferson Room)
Email Ashley McReynolds: amcreynolds@lacanadvocates.org

The Minimum Foundation Program (MFP) Task Force provides advice to the La.
Department of Education on the funding formula driving most of the funds going to
schools. An overview of historical data on the MFP formula will be provided and
then the Task Force will consider LDOE's proposed MFP formula for FY2018-
2019.

Contact Us

LaCAN is an initiative of the LA Developmental Disabilities Council. If there are any
questions about the information in this email, contact the Council by replying to this
email, or calling the toll free number listed below:

phone: 1-800-450-8108 Gi’ Louisiana Developmental
email: info@laddc.org Disabilities Council
website: www.lacanadvocates.org

facebook: www.facebook.com/lacanadvocates

twitter: www twitter.com/LaDDCouncil

Click HERE to view all recent and archived LaCAN Alerts.

Click HERE to view previous LaTEACH (Education) Alerts.
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